Charter Commission Minutes of 1/26/11 Public Hearing
 
Present:  Bailey, Bevilacqua, Cole, Gagnon. Kelleher, Kennedy, Menin, Mullins, Stiles
 
Meeting called to order at 7:06 pm by Cole.
 
Roll call attendance; all present.  

Cole gave a brief history of the ChCom & how it came to be & what is required & what has been accomplished thus far.  Bailey spoke about the research that has been done & gave further detail in regards what has been accomplished.  Mullins spoke of what the requirements are in terms of voting.
 
Various commissioners spoke regarding certain sections & gave details in terms of what each proposed article's & transitional document's provisions are. 
 
Bevilacqua spoke on several occasions to frame the concepts of what the ChCom was trying to accomplish & why certain decisions were made in regards to the Mayor: to give the Mayor the tools required to be effective & ultimately fully accountable.  Decisions were also made in order to promote effectiveness & transparency.
 
Cole reviewed the procedures for the hearing & opened the hearing to the public for comments.

 Mullins read into the record the email received by the commission from Mary Harbaugh, 28 Strong Street, opposing the proposed language allowing the mayor to directly appoint the chairs of the Planning Board, Zoning Board of Appeals and Conservation Commission.


From: MARY HARBAUGH 
Sent: Wednesday, January 26, 2011 3:13 PM
To: Bailey; Cole; Kennedy; Gagnon; Stiles; Kelleher; Bevilacqua; Menin; Mullins
Cc: Joe Teixeira; Ed Ramsdell; Dan Bowie
Subject: Charter Commission public hearing
Charter Commissioners --
 

I am unable to attend tonight's public hearing and so respectfully request that my comments written here be read into the record.
 

Please reconsider your vote to replace election by board members of the chairs of the Planning Board, Zoning Board of Appeals, and Conservation Commission with appointment by the mayor. Please propose a charter that allows these boards to elect their own chairs.
 

Please contact the current chairs of these boards to enhance your understanding of all the responsibilities of the chair, including 
· bringing to the board's work some knowledge of state laws and local ordinances relating to specific aspects of development and protection of the public interest
· enforcing Open Meeting laws
· taking responsibility for many administrative communications
· managing public meetings and public comment in such a way as to earn the respect of other board members and the general public
· serving as an exemplar to attract other volunteers
Perhaps you are aware of the difficulty in attracting skilled and thoughtful volunteers to the City's boards and commissions. Please respect the work of these volunteers by allowing them to identify those on their boards with appropriate knowledge and leadership skills for the position of chair.
 

 

Mary Harbaugh
978-499-4440

 Ari Herzog, 15 Prospect Street:
 
1.  You mentioned a proposal for a 4 year mayoral term, a 4 year staggered term for the School Committee yet only 2 year term for the City Council.  Why?
2.  The creation of both an HR & a Finance Department has been mentioned.  Do you envision these being newly created positions or are these positions that can be filled with existing staff?
3. Mandating budgetary data on a website?  Why limit it to a potentially old technology?  What about print or digital or future media?
  
 
Mary Krajci, 232 High Street:
 
1.  Are you proposing 2 year staggered terms for the City Council or simply 2 year terms?
2.  Are there term limits?
3.  There should be, for the sake of transparency, a state of the city made by the Mayor for the City Council & the public & a "town hall" forum where all the citizens can come together & talk with the CC & Mayor about all the issues, not just budget, but include things like the master plan, what we have learned from the census to that we have a better sense of what is going on in the city.
 
Dominique Dear, 5 Warren Street:
 
1.  She referred to a section 20 of the original Newburyport charter from 1851 as to where the forums came from & spoke about the need for such.
2.  Forums should be twice a year or at least once per year & should be in the charter.  It's a way to get people together & it worked well when we have experimented with it before.
 
Bevilacqua requested Ms. Dear to send to the ChCom the section 20 to which she refers.
 
Kennedy responded to Mr. Herzog's queries as follows:
1.  To the best of my knowledge, no municipality in MA has more than a 2 year term for its city councilors.  He alluded to Congress with the election of representatives every two years.
3.  Stiles has been working on language re: future media.

Kennedy responded to Ms. Kracji's query as follows:
1.  A 2 year term makes it hard to stagger terms 

 Menin responded to Ms. Kracjii's query as follows:
2.  The ChCom has not yet gotten to the section called Citizens' Safeguards which is where term limits would be listed.  He stressed that he is really looking forward to that conversation.
  
Kelleher, Bevilacqua, among others, spoke about the HR being a new dept that will be a new position but the Fin Dept was created as a role & not as a new position & that it certainly can be filled from within existing staff provided that an appropriately qualified person exists already to fulfill the HR function.
 
Several Commissioners spoke about the idea of the "town forum" as being an idea worth investigating along with the concept of a "State of the City" address. 
 
Kelleher made a motion to adjourn & Menin 2nded it.  Unanimously approved.  Meeting was adjourned at 9 p.m.
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